Dear Colleagues,

“Turkiye Klinikleri Gynecology and Obstetrics” journal which had been published
since 1991, now has new vision, new targets and new name as “Journal of Clinical
Obstetrics & Gynecology”. We are glad to present the second issue to our precious
readers under this name. We are working hard to achieve further targets with the
success of the first issue and the positive feedback we have received from you. I ap-
preciate to the all valuable colleagues on the editorial board for their dedication.
During this period, we applied to enter the PubMed and "Emerging Sources Citation
Index" indices. I hope that in a very short time I will share good news with you in
the forthcoming issues. I would like to point out that we decided to include origi-
nal research articles and systematic reviews more in the forthcoming issues, and we
will also evaluate articles that shed light on current health problems. In this context,
we have included a comprehensive review about bariatric surgery method which is
increasing rapidly in our country and its effects on infertility in this issue. We have
also included "Consensus Report for Workshop on Early Diagnosis and Interven-
tion in Cerebral Palsy: Turkey's Approach to Babies At Risk and Suggestions” which
closely interests all of us. We have included two different and comprehensive ec-
topic pregnancy studies conducted for 6-7 years in two seperate clinics in Turkey.
By publishing these two scientific studies which are among the biggest studies made
in our country in this important matter, we would like to present with scientific ev-
idence how the ectopic pregnancy outcomes and management in Turkey has been

changed according to years.

We are looking for your valuable support and valuable papers to our journal.

Cagn Giiliimser, MD
Editor in Chief



